
LINCOLN-SUDBURY REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MINUTES

Tuesday, October 25, 2022

7:05 PM                                                                                                                Zoom

Present
Heather Cowap, Chair; Cara Endyke-Doran, Vice Chair; Candace Miller;
Harold Engstrom; Kevin Matthews; Mary Warzynski

Also Present
Bella Wong, Superintendent/Principal; Kirsteen Patterson, Director of Finance and
Operations; Helen Sotiriou, Teachers’ Association ; LSRHS Student Senate; METCO
Representative;

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.

Public Comment
Kay Bell, resident of Sudbury, as well as a member of the Sudbury Commission on
Disability. SCD commemorates October as disability month.

A few ideas on disability etiquette…

1- Should I bend down when speaking to someone in a wheelchair?
The natural way to communicate with someone in a wheelchair is to find a chair/seat

and/or naturally stand or kneel.

2- What’s the best way to speak to someone with hearing loss?
Do not shout! It will distort your words. Good lighting is key. Be sure you have the

person’s attention by facing him/her/it/them. Find a quiet space, speak clearly, and
reinstate when necessary.

3- Who should you speak to if the person with dementia has a caregiver?
Speak to the actual person the question is intended for. Wait 60-90 seconds for the

person to respond. Remain patient.

*Take away message*: We’re all the same whether we have a particular condition or
not. Everyone deserves to be treated with respect!

“Unlearning ableism”
www.Sudbury.ma.us/disabilty

http://www.sudbury.ma.us/disabilty


Presentation
● Student Enrollment Report

Kirsteen Patterson, Director of Finance and Operations

-As of October 1, 2022 there are 1,483 students enrolled at LSRHS campus. In
comparison to last October 1 count of campus-based enrollment of 1,513
students. Campus based enrollment does not include out-of-district or tuitioned-in
students. The campus based enrollment has a 2.0% decline from prior year.

-LSRHS currently has 171 students enrolled from Lincoln; 1,191 students
enrolled from Sudbury; 89 students enrolled in the METCO program; 32 students
with tuition waivers.

-With the new Partners autism program located within LSRHS, the district was able to
keep students in-house with a reduction of out-of-district placements totaling 49
students. Last year and the year prior were COVID years and the Out of District
placements were higher totaling 53 students out-of-district placements at October 1,
2021 and 54 at October 1, 2020.



- The impact of 7th and 8th grade students moving through the local middle
schools to LSRHS is important to monitor for overall high school enrollment.
LSRHS is trending a trickling decline in enrollment at all grade levels with a
significant decline projected in FY2026 and 2027. We look forward to leveling out
in FY2028 and hope the impact is less than projected for those subsequent
years. We must remain cognizant of the slow decline within the next couple of
years.



● Class Size and Staffing
Bella Wong, Superintendent/Principal

-Average class sizes at LSRHS are between 21-23 students. Math,
Science, and History remain at a higher enrollment. Class sizes are
consistent even with a decline in student enrollment.

-Fine Arts Theater Arts (FATA) classes are decreasing significantly.
Will be taking a look at this department for budgeting reasons.

- Certain classes are small by design. World language classes are the
trickiest to balance.



-Student choice plays a role and impacts how well class sizes can be
balanced. LSRHS makes an effort to give students the classes they
wish for; with 80% going towards the student’s first choice, and 20%
depending on the class size.

Information and Discussion
Heather Cowap, Chair of the School Committee

● Superintendent Search: Opening/Overview of process
Next steps: Open search for search firm

1-Leadership Profile Development
*Characteristics desired in new superintendent
*District strengths and challenges
*Community and staff input process (There will be more than one opportunity to provide

information on what the public will like to see in new leadership via forums and surveys).
*Search protocols and agreements
*Timeline for search

2-Position Description Finalized and Approved
3-Candidate Recruitment (Position Posted)
4-Candidate Screening
5-Committee Evaluation of Finalists
6-Appointment

SEARCH:
-Search Committee (Full Committee vs. Subcommittee?)
-Timeline Considerations.
-Scheduling of Meetings.
-Effectiveness of Decision Making.
-Total number of members of the advisory committee.
-Call to open search for the search form to assist



Harold Engstrom, Candace Miller, and Kevin Matthews volunteered to be a part of the
Subcommittee for the search of the new Superintendent.

Student Senate Representative Report
Olivia Gottlieb, Secretary of the Student Senate

- Wednesday, October 19th Student Senate continued the conversation regarding
MIAA policy vs. LSRHS Athletic policy. MIAA policy speaks to consequences
ONLY being given to the athlete who is in possession of illegal substances; while
LSRHS’s Athletic Policy speaks to ALL students athletic and non-athletic
students being consequenced even if they’re in the presence of illegal
substances. The Student Senate collectively agreed to revert back to the MIAA
policy. Although biased for obvious reasons- Students would like LS staff and
faculty to consider students’ safety being at risk during these circumstances,
especially if a fellow student/friend can’t be available at a designated driver due
to the LSRHS Athletic policy.

- At the preliminary stages of organizing the Winter Fundraiser and Spirit week
leading up to the holidays.

- The next student senate meeting is Wednesday, November 2, 2022.

METCO Program Report
Yolanda Parker, METCO Parent Representative

-METCO parent council met Monday, October 24, 2022 for the first time.
Parents/Guardians are excited for the new school year, planning activities, and being
their child(ren) biggest advocates, while teaching their students to be advocates for
themselves.

-The Hispanic Heritage month Event with author/speaker Jennifer De Leon was a
HUGE success. Students and staff really enjoyed themselves.

-METCO parent council plans on meeting once a month to plan/organize events for all
METCO/LS students.



Teacher’s Association Representative Report
Helen Sotiriou Co-Vice President

-Math Olympiad, last week, was a success.

- The Math Competition will take place next month. With students participating on a
computer, results will be instantaneous.

-Students from Germany are participating in LS classrooms. Individuals and club
advisors are looking forward to their trip to New York.

-Girl’s soccer team is hosting “Fun Friday” on Friday, October 28,2022. In observance of
Breast Cancer awareness, they’re asking all staff and students to wear the color pink.

-On Wednesday, November 9, 2022 is Faculty Observation. New teachers/faculty will
observe senior teachers/faculty.

-The Musical Seussical is coming up next month. GET YOUR TICKETS!

Chairperson and Liaison Updates
Candace Miller, Vice Chair of School Committee

-Vice Chair, Candace Miller researched several cell phone policies throughout the state
of Massachusetts. Received feedback that cell phone caddies work in the classroom.

-Future discussion on whether a survey should be completed to collect data on cell
phone usage/policy within the school.

Superintendent/Principal Updates
Bella Wong, Superintendent/Principal

- On Wednesday October 26th is Senior Dress Up Day.

- Thank you to faculty advisors of the student travel group. Timothy Nikula with the
Cold-War in February 2023. Regina Shopiro with Costa Rica in February of 2023.
Christopher Collins with Iceland in Spring of 2023. Lastly, Jennifer Debois with an
upcoming trip to Japan.



Director of Finance and Operations Report
Kirsteen Patterson, Director of Finance and Operations Report

-FYI- November 8, 2022 “Sudbury CIAC Departmental Review” is a working
session/group.

-FYI-All of the private school tuition for special education will increase. FY24 will
increase 14% for private school placements which will impact every school in the
commonwealth.

Action Item
VOTE: Heather Cowap offered a motion to accept the volunteers (Harold Engstom, Candace
Miller, and Kevin Matthews) as the Subcommittee for the search of the new Superintendent .
Harold Engstrom seconded the motion. There was no discussion. Six out of the six members of
the school committee were in favor via a roll call vote.



Approval of Minutes

● Heather Cowap moved to accept the LSSC Minutes of October 11, 2022, as
read. Candace Miller seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Six
out of six school committee members were in favor via roll call vote.

Future Agenda Items
● Editing the individuals on the School Committee email group.
● Implement a continuous and consistent cellphone/technology plan district wide.
● Create a protocol for students ordering/purchasing food during class time hours.

Public Comment
There was no public comment.

Adjourn
Heather Cowap motioned to adjourn the open session. Cara Endyke-Doran seconded
the motion. There was no discussion. Six out of six members of the School Committee
were in favor via roll call vote. The meeting adjourned at 9:08pm.


